

Friday 4 July 2025

Dear Parents and Guardians.

GCSE Results 2025

Please find below the arrangements for the release of the GCSE results:

- 08:00 Tuesday 19 August Cambridge International examinations
- 08:00 Thursday 21 August JCQ examinations

Results will be available via the new iSAMS Student Portal, which was introduced to students in February when student timetables were published. Guidance on how to access the portal can be found here.. Please ensure your child can access their Student Portal by logging in after 14 July. If they experience any issues, they should contact our support team at support@habselstree.org.uk.

Students will also receive a Statement of Results report which will be emailed to them before midday on Thursday 21 August. Results will **not** be available by telephone or by collection from the school.

Cambridge component marks will be sent to students via Schoolpost as soon as they are available, typically within 48 hours of the results being released. Students are kindly asked **not** to contact the Exams Office or Heads of Department before this time to request these.

Senior members of staff will be available following the publication of results should students wish to seek further guidance, and representatives of each department will be available remotely to discuss any subject-related matters.

Post-Results Services (PRS)

All information regarding post-results services, including services available, fees and key deadlines can be found here: Post-results Services | Habs Boys

We recommend reviewing the JCQ Post-Results Services 2025 infographic and the Post-results services – deadlines & fees document with your child in advance of results day to help you understand what services are available and the associated costs and deadlines.

From results day, **only** the Access to Scripts (ATS) services can be requested. **Review of results** requests will open on **Tuesday 26 August** and close on **Thursday 18 September.** This allows for careful consideration before any review is initiated.

Before making a request, students should first speak to the relevant Head of Department.



If your child decides to request a PRS, they will need to complete an online form using the following link(s). Post-results services requests will **only** be accepted via this method.

- GCSE Post-results Services Access to Scripts consent form (live from 21/08/25)
- GCSE Post-results Services Review of Results consent form (live from 26/08/25)

PRS Fees

For review of results requests, you will receive an email from the exams team with a payment link and the amount to pay.

For access to script requests, please pay once you have submitted the online form, using the following link, <u>ATS Fees Payment Link</u>. Scripts are £10 each (per component per subject). You will **not** receive an email from the exams team with a payment link.

Cambridge - Enquiries about results

Cambridge has a slightly different process when carrying out a review of marking. If a reviewing examiner proposes a change in the candidate's mark at the enquiry about results stage, this may or **may not** lead to a change in the candidate's mark. In cases where a mark-scheme is being applied, if the change in mark is within the marking tolerance for that paper, then the mark will not be changed, even if it that change would have resulted in a change in grade. You can find out more about this **here**.

International Access

If your child will be outside the UK this summer, it is essential they request international access to school systems via this link, International Access.

This must be completed by the end of term (Wednesday 9 July).

Students who do not submit this request in advance will not be able to access their results from abroad.

If you have any questions or need further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully,

Alison Parker Examinations Officer